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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
 

           ñThis is my beloved Son, with whom I am well pleasedò (Matthew 17:5) 

 
Father; At the Transfiguration, You showed Jesus in glory, a glimpse of what His disciples  

would see in His risen life.  Bless us in our humanity, with an awareness of Your 
presence,  leading us to share in Your divine life even in our daily struggle.  

Jesus, how good it is to be here with You. Let me never lose sight of Your glory,  
no matter how much darkness may press on me. Let me live in Your presence forever.   

Amen.  

 
¶ REMINDERS! If your child displays any flu like 

symptoms, please keep them at home and contact 
the Doctor.  

¶ Please continue to observe social distancing 
procedures when dropping off or picking up your 
children from the College. 

¶ No visitors/parents will be allowed on the College 
grounds unless it is for an essential reason. 

¶ No parent/carer is to enter the College grounds 
unless it is absolutely necessary. If you must 
enter, you are to go directly to the office and then 
leave immediately. 

¶ In the afternoon, please collect your children and 
immediately leave the grounds. Please avoid 
discussions with teachers or other parents. 

¶ The drop off zone is not a parking zone. You must 
remain in your vehicle for your children to come. 
Furthermore, it is only a two minute drop off and 
pick up zone. You should not be sitting for lengthy 
periods there. 

 
 

Sr Irene Boughosn 
PRINCIPAL 
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Please Help Save Geitaoui Hospital to Help Save Lives 
 

The Lebanese Hospital Geitaoui-UMC  has been strongly hit by the Beirut port blast on August 4th, 
2020, damaging all patient care areas. This 94-year-old institution is in dire need of donations to help 

restore what was severely damaged by this devastating explosion. 
 

For those who wish to donate (International donations): 
Beneficiary name: Congregation des Soeurs Maronites de la Sainte Famille- Hopital Libanais Geitawi 

Bank Name: Credit Bank SAL 
SWIFT: CBCBLBBE 

Correspondant bank: JP Morgan Chase Bank, N.A (New York) 
SWIFT: CHASUS33XXX 

Account USD 400212048 
IBAN: LB66 0103 0001 1012 9101 2520 1001 

 

  

 
 

HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE  

 
I am always greeted by such excitement when visiting classes throughout the day. This week I was amazed yet 
again at the wonderful learning that is happening in the Year One classrooms. The students are developing 
wonderful reading and comprehension skills, as well as producing amazing pieces of writing. They are always 
proud to share their efforts and it certainly brings a smile to my face. Thank you to the Year One teachers for their 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  



 
 
New Arrivals 
Congratulations to Ms Jessica Azzi and Ms Sandy Ters who were both recently blessed with the arrival of their 
newborns. Ms Azzi welcomed a beautiful boy named Charbel into the world, while Ms Ters delivered a gorgeous 
girl named Elizabeth. We wish both them and their families all the best. 
 
Making Learning Fun and Meaningful 
At school, teachers use a range of strategies to assist student learning and make real life connections. Using a 
hands-on approach is vital for students to consolidate their knowledge and 
apply new skills to a variety of situations. They also allow for students to 
make connections to real life experiences and understand the purpose of 
their learning. 
 
Kindergarten (Pictured Right) 
Our Kindy Rose students had great fun during Mathematics this week. The 
Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜΣ ŘǊŀǿ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ млΩ 
ŀƴŘ ΨCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ нлΩΦ .ŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘ ŀƴŘ ǾƛǎǳŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ 
processes allows for a greater understanding of mathematical concepts.  
 
Year 4 
4 Olive and 4 Amber have been learning about how to maintain a healthy, 
safe and active lifestyle. They used pedometers to keep track of their daily 
movements. Utilising their mathematical skills and knowledge, the students 
counted their steps and measured the distance they covered whilst using 
their pedometer. Their competitive nature to increase their daily step count 
became evident throughout the process as they attempted to be more active than their fellow class members. 
Fun was had by all!  

 
 
Year 3 
Students in Year 3 enhanced their learning of Aboriginal culture by engaging in a dot painting activity designed to 
increase their awareness and understanding of Indigenous Australia.  
Their final artworks were truly amazing.  
 



       
 
Foundation Day 

A reminder that next Friday 14th August 2020, the College will be holding a K-12 Pyjama and 
Tracksuit Day. On this day, all students from K-12 are invited to come to school in their pyjamas 
or tracksuits. To participate in this event, we kindly ask for donations of new scarfs, gloves, 
blankets, non-perishable food or money. The St Vincent de Paul Society will then distribute all 
donations to people in the community who need support during this winter season. This event 
ŎƻƛƴŎƛŘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ Ψ¢ƻ {ŜǊǾŜΩ. 
 

Communication with Teachers 
Please note that all communication with teachers is to be conducted via phone or email through the Primary 
Office. Alternatively, you can write a brief note for your child to pass on to their teacher. At no time should a 
parent approach another student or parent, either at school or outside the College grounds regarding an issue 
relating to their child. These issues must also be raised at the Main Office so that the situation can be referred to 
the appropriate staff member. Following the correct procedure will ensure that any concern is addressed 
promptly. 
 
Important Reminder 
At the end of the school day, we request that parents stand in the restricted area along the edge of each 
playground so that we comply with social distancing laws. It is also asked that you leave the College grounds 
immediately once your child has been collected and avoid conversing with other parents and students. We 
appreciate your support so that we can maintain the wellbeing and safety of all in our community. 
 
tǊŜƳƛŜǊΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /Ƙŀllenge 
¢ƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀƛƳǎ ǘƻ 
encourage a love of reading in students using quality literature. Students 
from Kindergarten to Year 2 must read a total of 30 books while students 
from Years 3-6 need to read 20 books. A reminder for all those students 
who are participating in the challenge, the closing date for entries is 28th 
August 2020. Keep reading and good luck! 
 
Attendance 
A reminder that any student absent from school requires a letter of explanation specifying the reason for non-
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ aƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŀ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜΣ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻƭƻƴƎŜŘ 
absence. This procedure is mandated by the government. This term, we continue to insist that students who 
present with flu-like symptoms remain at home. We thank you for your continued support. 
 
 
Mr D. Day 
Head of Primary 
 


